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As I look at the calendar, I see that my 2 favorite holidays have come or are coming-
they are the 2 Ps-Purim and Pesach. So why are they my favorites? 
 
As a child, I vividly remember the excitement of the Purim Carnival in my synagogue. 
We got to “dress-up” like the other kids did on October 31st, made really loud noise in 
synagogue (which was always forbidden) and ate Hamantashean (apricot was my 
favorite). My Mom (z”l) and brother would help me create a costume that was made of 
things lying around the house-I even remember having a huge box turned into a dreidel 
and I won the “best costume” award. Children who never attended services would 
come to the carnival-it was fun, unique and a time for families to be together. 
 
Passover also provided some great memories. My Dad(z”l) , Mom(z”l) brother and I 
would schlep Passover dishes up from our basement (that’s a lower level for you 

Floridians) where they were stored all year long and move all the non Passover things away for the duration of the holiday. The 
house was cleaned from top to bottom. Some relatives had a special Passover kitchen and didn’t have to move pots, pans, dishes, 
etc.- after my 10 plus trips up and down the stairs schlepping things,  I wished I lived with them! The Seders were my favorite 
time-masterfully lead by my Grandpa(z”l)- we had great food, all the family together and I used my Hagadah that had stains of 
spilled wine from years past. 
 
Are we creating the same or similar memories for our children and grandchildren? Are we connecting with our past and our 
traditions? Do we take the time to “do Jewish” in our daily lives so that we connect from one generation to the next? At B’nai 
Aviv we give you all the opportunities to connect your past with our collective futures. It isn’t easy to unplug from our daily 
grind, but I promise you that your children and grandchildren will one day reminisce about the crazy costume they wore at 
Purim or the excitement of looking for the afikomen-they may even use the Hagadah from their childhood or the matzah cover 
from generations before.. 
 
I wish for you and your families the blessing of being together at home or in our synagogue for Shabbat, Holidays or just plain 
fun. 

 
Remember, YOU belong here!  
B’Shalom,  

Rich 

From the desk of Rich Cohen, 
B’nai Aviv President 



Purim 5778 at B’nai Aviv  



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
 

   1 
ECEC  Book Fair 
 
ECEC Purim Parade 
 
Hebrew High  
6:30 pm  

2 
ECEC Grandparents 
Shabbat 
 
Shabbat Eve  
Services  6:30 pm 
 
 
 

3 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
HAZAK Shabbat 
 
USY Latenight 
7:00 pm 
 
 

4 
Religious School 
 
Mitzvah Meals  
9:30 am  
 
 
 

5 
Sisterhood  
Game Day   
1:00 pm 
 
Sisterhood Board 
Meeting 7:00 pm  
 
 

6 
Religious School  
4:30 pm  
 

Kadima  6:45 pm  
 
 
 
 

 

7 

No Torah Talk   
 
HAZAK Program  
1:30 pm  
 
USY 7:00 pm  
 
Photography Class 
7:00 pm  
 
 

8 

Hebrew High  
6:30 pm  
 
 
 

9 
Shabbat Eve  
Services 6:30 pm  
 
Share Your Shabbat 
7:00 pm  
 
  

10 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
Shabbos Squad & 
ShabbatTOT   
Together 10:15 am  
 
Havdalah Bat Mitzvah 
of Aerin Morgan 
 
 
 
 

 

11 
Religious School  
 
Chalutzim 11:30 am 
 
 
 

12 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 
JTS Speaker  
7:00 pm  

13 
Religious School  
4:30 pm  
 

Kadima  6:45 pm  
 

Executive Committee 
Mtg. 7:00 pm  
 

Self Defense Class at 
Premier Martial Arts 
7:30 pm 

14 
No Torah Talk  
 

USY 7:00 pm 
 
Photography Class  
7:00 pm  
 

 

15 
Hebrew High  
6:30 pm 
 
Sisterhood Recipe 
Exchange  
7:00 pm  
 
 
 
 

16 
Shabbat Eve  
Services  
6:30 pm 
 
 
 

17 

Shabbat Services  
9:15 am 
 
B’nai  Mitzvah of Noah 
Horwitz and Zachary 
Horwitz  
Sheskin Baby Naming 
 
RS Shabbat Dinner  
6:30 pm  
 

18 
No Religious School 
 
Matzah Making & 
Model Seders 
 
6Million Steps Walk 
9:00 am  
 
 
 
 

19 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 

20 
Religious School 
Mode; Seders 4:30 pm 
 
Kadima Board  
Meeting 6:45 pm  
 
 
 

 
 

21 
Business Networking 
8:15 am  
 
No Torah Talk  
 
USY Board Meeting 
7:00 pm  
 
Photography Class  
7:00 pm  
 

22 
Hebrew High  
6:30 pm 
 
Sisterhood Speaker 
Series 7:00 pm  
 

23 
Shabbat Eve Services  
6:30 pm  
 
Birthday Shabbat 
 

24 
Shabbat Services   
9:15 am 
 
 

Bat Mitzvah of   
Rachel Becker 
 

25 
No Religious School  
 
 

26 
Sisterhood Game 
Day 1:00 pm  
 
 
 
 
 
 

27 
No Religious School   
 
Board Meeting  
7:00 pm  
 
 

28 
No Torah Talk   
 
Photography Class  
7:00 pm  
 
 

29 
 No Hebrew High 
 

30 
Shabbat Eve Services  
6:30 pm  
 
Erev Pesach 

31 
Shabbat Services  
9:15 am  
 
Passover 1st Day 

March  



Your Ad Can Be Placed Here! 
 

Ad Space is now available for our  
Monthly Digital Bulletin 

Contact the Office :954-384-8265 or lynne@bnaiaviv.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

According to the Miriam Webster dictionary, the definition of the word 
membership is a noun: the state or status of being a member.  Let’s break 
this down just a bit farther.  What is a noun? I’m pretty sure we were all 
taught that a noun is a person, place or thing.  Does this mean we can choose 
which one a membership is to us?  Or, can it possibly be all three!    
 
Your B’nai Aviv membership has so much to offer you.  With this amazing 

membership, there are lots of people.  All it takes is that one person that means the most to you that draws 
you into services or to an event where you can see friendly people or meet new friendly people.  B’nai Aviv 
is the place to share special memories and to come for support whenever needed.  This place is your home 
away for home, an additional comfort zone for you at any time.  You do not need a reason to come to this 
place, just come! Your B’nai Aviv membership is also a thing and things have a tendency to drive us crazy 
at times while making us so happy at other times.  Things can sit around and collect dust or be used so often 
it does not have time to be a dust collector. How often you use your things, is up to you!  
 
With our busy lives, we need to be reminded what we get with our membership.  Your B’nai Aviv 
membership is a part of our 620+ membership units strong network of friends and families just waiting to 
meet you. It is a place located in Weston, FL equipped with a pre-school, religious school, youth groups, a 
sisterhood, a men’s club, Hazak group, newly renovated synagogue, playgrounds, basketball court, 
educational and volunteer opportunities and so much more.  This membership is available for you to use 
seven days a week, 365 days a year.  However, with all memberships you can only get out what you put in. 
Please come to this place, use this thing and see all the people!  
 
Here are some immediate ways for you to participate: 

 Sign up for Share Your Shabbat 

 Be a Greeter at Friday evening or Saturday morning services 

 Join us at our next event 
 
Check out our website at www.bnaiaviv.org to see everything your membership has to offer and participate 
in something new. The status of our members is what makes B’nai Aviv’s membership so wonderful to 
have. Thank you for being a member!  We are so glad You Belong Here! 
 

B’Shalom, Jamie Cohen 

From  t he desk of  Jam ie  Cohe n… 
                               Membership V.P.  

http://www.bnaiaviv.org










 
 
 
 

 
 
Days at B’nai Aviv Early Childhood Education Center are filled with art, singing, 
movement, literature, cooking, yoga, science exploration and lots of physical activity. 
Teachers incorporate children’s interests into each classroom, and seamlessly weave 
Judaic learning into the daily activities of each class.  
 
Because this is the time for registration and re-registration for preschool programs for 
the 2018/2019 school year, the questions always arise as to how academic a program 
should be. However, as I walk around the school and spend time with the children 
each day, I feel that the most important job we have is helping the development of the 

socialization skills of our children to achieve their academic success. Through the hallways and classrooms you will see 
happy children singing, playing and learning.  
 
A sense of real community is built as our younger, and older, children build relationships through the years. The sense 
of community that begins in the pre-school extends far beyond that, into the life of the classroom and our synagogue.  
Family members are welcome volunteers in every classroom. Our students and their families enjoy taking part in 
preschool holiday celebrations, as well as enjoying community service projects and holiday celebrations within the 
wider Temple B’nai Aviv community. 
 
We recently celebrated Purim, or the Feast of Lots, a joyous holiday that recounts the saving of the Jewish people 
from a threatened massacre during the Persian period. It did take a village to prepare our Purim festivities. Our 
parents along with grandparents and children helped make 750 hamentaschen together. The children paraded around 
in their Purim costumes and learned all about Tzedakkah and Purim. 
 
We are embarking on our next journey-enhancing our preschool and starting our first steps to building a state of the 

art preschool and religious school facility. It will take our entire Kehillah community to accomplish this goal! 
B’Shalom, Mindy  

                                                                           

 
 
 
  

  From the desk of… 

Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director  









 

 

 

 

 

 
Hey folks,  
 
What an amazing Chapter Retreat we had in February. We had over 60 
people attend what was a memorable and bonding weekend. Also in 
February, our USYers helped run our annual Purim Carnival. Thank you 
for all your help. At the Megillah reading, our USY officers dressed up as 
the 7 dwarfs while yours truly dressed up as Snow White. Fun was had by 
everyone. 

 
In March, Chalutzim will be visited by Wild Animal World and having a chance to touch various species of 
wildlife from all over. Kadima will have all sorts of fun programming throughout the month ranging from 
Off Track Guessing to Name that Tune. USY will be having a guest Israel Programmer, Rich Walters and 
going to Laser Quest mid month. 
 
In mid March, our 8th graders will be attending their annual Gesher Shabbaton weekend in Tampa. This is 
a regional event with all 8th graders from throughout the southeast United States. Both USYers and 
Kadimaniks will have the opportunity to win prizes in our first March Madness contest. Kadimaniks should 
sign up for their 2nd basketball tournament held on April 15th. 
 
For more information about any of our amazing youth activities, please contact me at Todd@bnaiaviv.org 
or visit our website at www.bausybees.com. 
 

B'Shalom, 

Todd Morchelies 
 

 

 

 
 

From the desk of Todd Morchelies                   
                                                  .... Youth Director 





 
Important Notice! 

If you are NOT  
receiving the WEEKLY 
ENUZ  from B’nai Aviv,  

please contact the  
Synagogue office.  
954-384-8265 or  

melissa@bnaiaviv.org 

Rachel Melody Becker will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah on March 24, 
2018.  Rachel will celebrate this milestone with her parents, Michele and Jason, 
grandparents Eileen and Maish Wise, Stanley Becker, and Elaine and Jack Chernikoff, 
uncles, aunts, cousins and friends from near and far.  Rachel is a 7th grader at Pine Crest 
School where she enjoys playing basketball and softball and participating in the student 
television station.  Rachel loves Kadima and being with her B'nai Aviv friends, many of 
whom she has known since ECEC.  For her mitzvah project, Rachel has been volunteering 
since last spring at Feeding South Florida, the leading hunger relief organization in South 
Florida, where she inspects, sorts and packs food for those in need.  A special thanks to 
Rabbi Watstein, Cantor Bill, Laurie Kandel, Todd Morchelies and the many amazing 
teachers who helped Rachel prepare for this day.  Mazel Tov Rachel!! 

March B’nai Mitzvahs  







 

There are only 3 more programs left for this year!  I want to thank everyone for 
their dedication to the success of our many programs this year. As I have stated 
before, without these dedicated women, our year would be very boring!   
 
This past month we had speakers Mark D. Kushner of Kushner Law, and Michael 
L. Salad of Cooper Levenson, speak on the importance of estate planning.  They 
are both available if additional information or help is needed. 

 
Also in February we had "Schmooze & Booze with Sisterhood."   This event was so much fun and dinner 
was really good.  A huge thank you to Bonnie Salmon, Frieda Caldes, Lanee Friedel, Susan Marx, Max 
Topper, Susan Kass, Mary Ellen Spiewak, Adela Diamond and Corinne Rosner for doing such a fantastic 
job.  (I hope I didn't leave anyone out). 
 
Another big thank you goes to Andi Eisler and her wonderful team coordinating the Purim baskets this 
year.  Hope everyone picked theirs up and enjoyed them. 
 
 March 15 @ 6:45 pm Sisterhood is hosting a Passover Recipe Swap.  Come bring your favorite 

Passover dish (parve or dairy) to share with the group. Appetizers, main courses, desserts welcome.  
No one will leave hungry!  RSVP to sisterhood@bnaiaviv.org 

 
 March 22 @7:00 pm will be the third of speaker series. "Making Sense of Dollars and Cents." This 

one focuses on key Financial Issues everyone should know. This program is free and open to the 
community.  RSVP to sisterhood@bnaiaviv.org 

 
 April 16 @7:00 pm will be our last event for the year. BINGO!!!  The money raised will support the 

Torah Fund - which helps strengthen the Jewish education for Rabbis in training by providing 
scholarships. RSVP to sisterhood@bnaiaviv.org 

 
As always, I encourage all B'nai Aviv women to join our Sisterhood and help support and strengthen our 
Synagogue.  
 

B’Shalom,  
Corinna Black-Kushner 

From the desk of…  

Corinna Black -Kushner, Sisterhood President 





Be a Kiddush Sponsor   
We invite you to Sponsor our Weekly Shabbat Kiddush  

 Birthday?  Anniversary?  Upcoming Wedding?  
Celebrate by being a co-sponsor of  our weekly Kiddush on Shabbat  morning. 

Please call the office for more information or to reserve your date. 954-384-8265 

 

The deadline for the  April Bulletin  is March 21, 2018  

Please submit articles and flyers to lynne@bnaiaviv.org 

mailto:lynne@bnaiaviv.org




                                                                            

   

   

     

H A ZAK  Happe ning s . . .  
 
 
Hazak Happenings… 
 
Congratulations to Hazak member Dr. Cy Gruberg, who is being honored by the Guidance and 
College Counseling Department of the University School of Nova Southeastern University by 
naming it the Dr. Cy Gruberg Guidance and College Counseling Center.  Dr. Gruberg was the 
director of this department for eighteen years and was instrumental for its growth and outstanding 
reputation.  The formal dedication will be held on March 12 at 4:00 p.m. at the University School,  to 
be followed by a reception. 
 

There will be no April Hazak meeting due to the Passover holiday.   
Our next meeting will be May 2nd. 

 
We wish our entire kehillah a very Happy Pesach. 







1 
Boaz Blacher 
Jonah Gamberg 
Minette Herman 
Jerry Hert 
Max Leach 
Roslyn Lewin 
Todd Morchelies 
Brooke Regent 
Nancy Rothbard 
Joshua Sheskin 
  
2 
Sara Alhadeff 
Kelli Behar 
Seth Behar 
Esther Blacher 
Barbara Eliel 
Joshua Gelman 
Robert Gordon 
Eitan Horowitz 
Jillian Lang 
David Samrick 
Dani Shapiro 
 

3 
Elliot Borkson 
Joshua Cohen 
Jack Goldstein 
Marissa Koplo 
Max Rosen 
David Rothfield 
  
4 
Allan Bekerman 
Brenda Bresalier 
Bonnie Doobrow 
Minda Katz 
Anatoly Osnovsky 
 

6 
Melissa Cohen West 
 

7 
Carol Adamsky 
Lily Avrunin 
Tara Eliel Finger 
Jack Gorfinkel 
Bob Regent 
Seth Wise 
 

8 
Preston Cohen 
 Ed Diamond 
Aaron Fintz 
Reece Gardner 
David Goetz 
Jack Miller 
Stephen Rubin 
David Smith 
Joseph Sutton 
 
9 
Pamela Brody 
Jay Doobrow 
Samantha Finkelstein 
Michael Genet 
Fern Grungold 
Aerin Morgan 
Bruce Roberts 
Donna Salzman 
 

10 
Howard Amdur 
Michael Einbinder 
Julia Goetz 
 
11 
Jacob Balaban 
Rebecca Beer 
Debbie Kahn 
Skip Klauber 
David Schwartz 
Drew Snow 
 

12 
David Comite 
 12 
Bianca Tacher 
Sanford Weinger 
 
13 
Zachary Brenners 
 Mark Freinberg 
 Glenn Gerstenfeld 
Adam Lang 
Fern Rough 
 
14 
Jacqueline Waganheim 
 
 

15 
Eric Schlossman 
Jakob West 
 
16 
Melissa Bosem 
Jared Margulies 
 

17 
Andrew Bell 
Donald Fisher 
James Fleischman 
Sarah Salamon 
 
18 
Joan Cohen 
Jean Davenport 
Andrew Douglas 
Betsy Fintz 
Irvin Goldberg 
Amy Goldin 
Alexandra Harris 
Irwin Reicher 
Carly Valancy 
  
19 
Emily Dar 
Todd Weissman 
  
20 
Ariella Cohen 
Howard Greenberg 
Chloe Resnik 
Paula Rosenberg 
Issac Zalis 
Michael Zlatkin 
 
21 
Reagan Aronoff 
Ivan Doobrow 
Don Epstein 
Edward Henry 
  
22 
Miles Kreutzer 
Judy Levy 
Benson Rakusin 
Michael Wilner 
  
 
 

23 
Noah Benson 
Gerald Berlin 
Alexa Goldstein 
Howard Leibowitz 
Miriam Perry 
Susan Samson 
Lynda Slade 
Richard Soven 
  
24 
Daniel Behar 
Mason Gross 
Henry Miller 
David Pick 
Sheila Wacks 
  
25 
Samantha Rosenberg 
Karen Saster 
  
26 
Rachel Becker 
Judith Dreyfuss 
Lance Feldman 
Jordan Friedman 
Jon Garon 
 
27 
Madison Burns 
Mrs. Joann Kaylin 
 Jesse Klauber 
Ms. Sabrina Kurzman 
Max Levinson 
Mrs. Susan Marx 
  
28 
Perry Burk 
Richard Simon 
Michael Zall 
 
29 
Jill Andron 
Craig Green 
Alan Klein 
Vicki Kushnir 
Roy Oppenheim 
Abby Ozrovitz 
Evan Rosenblatt 
 
 

30 
Harriet Brief 
Shawn Dermer 
Lorrie Fleischman 
Barry Koran 
Gerald Linder 
Albert Pakowitz 
Sharon Rabinovitz 
 

31 
Sylvan Goldin 
Zachary Horwitz 
Sasha Osnovsky 
Allan Ross 
Rochelle Umschweis 
Amy Weinberg 



2 
Brad & Elise Coren 
 
3 
Samuel & Hillary Waksman 
 
4 
Ricardo & Anita Levy 
Richard & Diane Rubin 
Marshall & Susan Steirn 
 
5 
Lee & Merilly Friedland 
 
6 
Harris & Deborah Gellman 
 
7 
Diego & Erica Kostzer 
David & Iris Wolinsky 
 
8 
Mitchell & Michele Raps 
 
10 
William & Myra Lieberman 
 
11 
Perry & Karen Burk 
 
12 
Jon & Stacy Garon 

 
13 
Art & Jackie Waganheim 
14 
Milton & Suzanne Blaut 
 
15 
Rick & Jill Garcia 
 
16 
Paul & Alison Herman 
Mario & Yelena Tacher 
 
17 
Moises & Noa Bejar 
Allan & Benita Ross 
 
18 
Norman & Minda Katz 
Eric & Meri Solomon 
 
20 
Kevin & Brenda Horowitz 
 
21 
David & Carol Golt 
 
 
22 
Ivan & Joella Doobrow 
 
 

24 
Jason & Meredith Chandler 
Eric & Deborah Schlossman 
 
25 
Martin & Terry Berger 
 
26 
Abraham & Fern Grungold 
 
30 
David & Eleanor Morris 
 
31 
Neal & Marla Bullock 
 
31 
Richard & Beverly Klassman 



“The Greatest Mitzvah is Tzedakah” 
~Talmud~ 

Donations Received February 1, 2018 - February 28 , 2018 

 Cantor's Discretionary Fund 
 With gratitude 
 

 to Cantor Bill for your help and support for Jared's Bar 

Mitzvah. 

 Alexander & Danielle Brodsky 
 

 General Donation Fund 
 Get Well Soon to 
 

 Margaret Friedman 

 B'nai Aviv Hazak 

 

 In Honor of 
 

 my birthday 

 Judith Schwab  

 Abe Grungold on the ocassion of his birthday 

 Merna & Bruce Gross and sons  

 Lee & Lanee Friedel 

 Samuel & Eva Mishkoff 

 

 In Memory of 
 
 Alex Schachter, beloved grandson of Steven & Faye    
 Schachter & beloved  nephew of Debbie  &  
 Andy Rosenberg                                                       
 Beverly Slawski beloved sister of Judy Appel 
 Barry & Allison Fiedel  

 Judith Heyman, beloved stepmother of Cantor Lieberman 

 Bruce & Allison Kava  
  
 Alex Schachter, beloved grandson of Steven & Faye 
 Schachter and nephew of  Debbie & Andy Rosenberg 
 Clive & Linda Verblow  

 Beverly Slawski, beloved sister of Judy Appel 

 Clive & Linda Verblow  

 Charlotte Greenseid, beloved mother of Jon Greenseid 

 Jerome & Gloria Ladau  

 Sidney Sossin, beloved father 

 Lyn Elbin  
  
 Alex Schachter, beloved grandson of Steven & Faye 
 Schachter and nephew of  Debbie Rosenberg 
 Richard & Lisa Cohen  
  
 Alex Schachter, beloved grandson of Steven & Faye 
 Schachter 

 Robert & Anita Kirshen  
  
  
 

Alex Schachter, beloved grandson of Faye & Steven 
 Schachter and beloved nephew of Debbie &  
 Andy Rosenberg 
 The Kava Family  
 Alex Schachter, beloved grandson of Steven & Faye 
 Schachter 

 Tony, Missy, Jakob & Zackary West 

 

 Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 
 With Appreciation 
 

 to Rabbi Watstein for all your dedication and help for 

 Jared's Bar Mitzvah. 

 Alexander & Danielle Brodsky 
 

 Yahrzeit Fund 
 In Memory of 
 

 Barbara Kaye, beloved mother 

 Alan Kaye  

 Rae Schneeweiss, beloved mother 

 Audrey Goldstein  

 Harold Zeveloff, beloved father 

 Barbara Eliel  

 Joseph & Sara Dybner, beloved parents 

 Betty Davitz  

 Stewart Kessler, beloved brother 

 David Kessler  

 Edith Samrick, beloved mother 

 David Samrick  

 Harvey Fleischman, beloved father 

 Dirk Fleischman  

 Barbara Fisher, beloved wife 

 Cheryl Bovarnick, beloved sister 
 Donald Fisher  

 Irving Fisher, beloved father 

 Donald Fisher  

 Elfriede Weiss, beloved mother 

 Dorrit Zobel  

 Raymond Henry, beloved father 

 Edward Henry  

 Seymour Simon, beloved father 

 Ellen Cohen  

 Allen Baron, beloved husband 

 Estelle Baron  

 Herbert Sadkin, beloved father 

(Continued on page 28) 



 Jean Rough, beloved mother‑in‑law 

 Lillian Urofsky, beloved grandmother‑in‑law 
 Fern Rough  

 Martha Blumenfeld, beloved mother 

 Frieda Caldes  

 Debbie Greenberg, beloved mother 

 Howard Greenberg  

 Sol Pomerantz, beloved father 

 Howard Pomerantz  

 Majer Uncky, beloved father 

 Irv Uncyk  

 Anne F. Goldberg, beloved mother 

 Irvin Goldberg  

 Oscar Reicher, beloved father 

 Irwin Reicher  

 Florence Goldstein, beloved mother 

 Jack Goldstein  

 Max Shapiro, beloved grandfather 

 Jay Shapiro  

 Joe Nevel, beloved brother 

 Jeanne Finkelstein  

 Ben Zaks, beloved father 

 Jerry Zaks  

 Elaine Rapaport, beloved mother 

 Jill Sharpe  

 Goldie Andron, beloved mother 

 Jonathan Andron  

 Milton Linker, beloved father 

 Lori Green  

 Harry Higer, beloved father 

 Manuel Higer  

 Vilmos Friedman, beloved husband 

 Margaret Friedman  

 Sol Pomerantz, beloved husband 

 Marjorie Pomerantz  

 Jacob Gutt, beloved father 

 Mark Gutt  

 Morty Cohen, beloved father 

 Mary‑Ellen Spiewak  

 Rose Helen Zall, beloved mother 

 Natalie Zall, beloved sister 
 Michael Zall  

 Ruth & Michael Gold, beloved parents 

 Minette Herman  

 Allan Friedman, beloved son 

 Mrs. Margaret Friedman 

 Alvin Landsman, beloved brother 

 Phyllis Lipof  

  

 Norma Rabinowitz, beloved mother 

 Louis Millman, beloved father‑in‑law 
 Phyllis Millman  

 Silvia Schnabi, beloved sister 

 Ricardo Eliel  

 David Kirshen, our beloved son 

 Robert & Anita Kirshen  

 Gertrude Dozoretz 

 Robert Dozoretz  

 Leonard Miller, beloved father 

 Robert Miller  

 Sally Glick, beloved mother‑in‑law 

 Ronald Blank  

 Max Mishkoff, beloved father 

 Samuel Mishkoff  

 Genie Golenbiowski, beloved mother 

 Selig Golen  

 Carl Kissiloff, beloved father 

 Selma Forman  

 Sara Dybner, beloved mother 

 Shirley Golen  

 Joseph Dybner, beloved father 

 Shirley Golen  

 Nathan Rottblatt, beloved father 

 Stephen Rottblatt  

 Paul Enfield, beloved father 

 Steven Enfield  

 Shirley Ann Movitz, beloved mother 

 Susan Samrick  

 Faye Larowitz, beloved grandmother 

 Warren Grossman 
 

 Youth Scholarship Fund 
 In Honor of 
 

 Lanee & Lee Friedel for their dedication to B'nai Aviv 

 Steven & Leslie Berke 

 

 In Memory of 
 

 Alex Schachter, beloved nephew of Debbie & Andy 

 Rosenberg 

 Bob & Debbie Regent  

 Alex Schachter, beloved nephew of Debbie Rosenberg 

 Steven & Leslie Berke 

 

 Mazal Tov to 
 

 Yari Rostamian on her engagement to Kevin 

 Steven & Leslie Berke 

(Continued from page 27) 



Professional Staff 

   Rabbi Adam Watstein 

   Cantor William C. Lieberman 

   Lynne Balaban, Executive Director 

   Eliot Tillinger, Education Director 

   Mindy Bernstein, ECEC Director 

   Todd Morchelies, Youth Director 

   Sol Hettena, Ritual Director 

   Glen Gillingham, Facilities Director 

    

 

Board of Directors 

   Nathan Avrunin 

   Benny Bejar 

   Chris Benson 

   Stanley Cohen 

      Howard Friedlander 

   Bruce Greenberg 

Heidi Klauber 

Dale Kotler 

Mark Kushner 

   Andy Lessem 

Arik Levy 

Bruce Levy  

   Karen Saster 

   Eric Schlossman  

     Stuart Sion 

   

  

Auxiliaries 

   Mark Kleinman, Men’s Club President 

   Corinna Black-Kushner, Sisterhood President 

   Riva Wohl, Hazak President 

   Ethan Lieberman, USY President 

   Allan E. Ross, FSA, Executive Director Emeritus 

 

 

Officers 

   Rich Cohen, President 

   Steve Kass, Executive V.P. 

Adam Cohen, Treasurer 

   Howard Samson, Secretary/Auxiliaries V.P 

   Kurt Wasser, Education V.P. 

   Leanna Blacher, ECEC V.P. 

   David Smith, Ritual V.P.  

   Scott Daub, Personnel V.P. 

   Jamie Cohen, Membership V.P. 

   Rosalyn Sanders, Youth V.P. 

Michael Cohen, Fundraising V.P. 

   Jonathan Andron, Communications/Technology V.P. 

         Aron Leibowich, Immediate Past President 

 

 
    
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Synagogue Office Hours: 
Monday-Thursday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Friday 9:00 am - 3:00 pm    

B’nai Aviv  
 The Conservative Synagogue of Southwest Broward 

1410 Indian Trace  ~ Weston FL 33326 

P 954-385-8265 ~ F 954-384-0352 ~ www.bnaiaviv.org 


